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>> Announcement Details

The details of the announcement start here ...

Announcement Title * Announcement by Subsidiary Company, CDL Investments New Zealand Limited on Half Year Results 
Ended 30 June 2009  

Description Please see attached the above announcement released by CDL Investments New Zealand Limited on 
5 August 2009.   
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CHAIRMAN’S REVIEW 
 

 
Financial Performance:  
 
The Directors of CDL Investments New Zealand Limited (“CDLI”) advise that the Company 
has made an unaudited operating loss after tax of $31,000 for the six month period ending 30 
June 2009 (2008: $1.481 million profit).  Operating loss before tax was $29,000 (2008: $2.040 
million profit).  Property sales and other income for the period was $910,000 (2008: $4.069 
million).  A total of 3 sections were sold (2008: 20).  Net Asset Backing as at 30 June 2009 
was 37.3 cents per share (2008: 37.2 cents per share). 
 
 
Directors:  
 
As announced at the Annual Meeting of Shareholders in May, the Company’s Executive 
Director John Lindsay resigned from the Board and will be leaving the Company at a date to 
be agreed later in the year.  Until his departure, he continues as a Director and General 
Manager of the Company’s subsidiary CDL Land New Zealand Limited.   
 
 
Outlook:  
 
The results clearly demonstrate the continuing difficult state of the residential property market 
over the last three quarters.  However, we are starting to see factors that give cause for very 
cautious optimism in the near term – these factors include a gradual increase in net migration, 
signs that banks are starting to relax their lending criteria and a realisation that there is a 
shortage of residential housing stock.  While it is far too early to say when and how strong a 
recovery in the residential section market will take place, we are best positioned to capitalise 
on any market recovery since the Company does not have any debt and has a robust balance 
sheet.   
 
 

 
 
Wong Hong Ren 
Chairman 
5 August 2009 
 



5 August 2009 

 

DIFFICULT TRADING CONDITIONS CONTINUE TO AFFECT 

CDL INVESTMENTS RESULTS 
 
 
Property development and investment company CDL Investments New Zealand Limited 
(NZX:CDI) today released its (unaudited) results for the six months to 30 June 2009 and 
announced an operating loss of $31,000 on revenue of $910,000.   
 
“The continued difficult trading conditions directly affected the Company’s results.  However, 
the Company does not have any debt and has a robust balance sheet”, said Managing 
Director Mr. B K Chiu.   
 
Mr. Chiu said that the Company expected some sales activity in the second half of 2009 and 
was not forecasting a full-year loss.   
 
“We expect that the second half of 2009 will be better than the first, but we are not going to 
see a dramatic turnaround for some time.  While any recovery will be a long and gradual 
process, there are some signs that pave the way for some growth in the near term and we will 
position the Company accordingly”, he said.     
 
 
ENDS 
 
 
Issued by CDL Investments New Zealand Ltd 
 
Any inquiries please contact: 
B K Chiu       Takeshi Ito 
Managing Director   or   Company Secretary 
CDL Investments New Zealand Ltd    (09) 913 8005 
(09) 913 8077 
 
 


